

Minutes of the Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group held on Tuesday 2nd February 2016, 7.00pm at Worth Valley Contact Point, Haworth

Present: Councillor Tito Arana (Chair) Councillor Angel Kershaw,
Andy Longden and Ian Bleasdale
Margaret Smith – Acting Clerk
Liz Parker – Area Coordinators Office

1. **Apologies:** Councillors Peter Hill, John Huxley, Connor Hughes, Trudy Mahon, Gary Swallow and Lisa Balderstone (Clerk)
2. **To note the Minutes of the meeting of Wednesday 13th January 2016**
Proposed by Councillor Arana,
Seconded by Andy Longden, and
Resolved: That the Minutes of the meeting held on 13th January 2016 were approved.
3. **Matters arising from the minutes not covered by the agenda.**
No matters brought forward.
4. **Financial Report**
No change in Finances. Robert Bryan has forwarded an invoice for work to be carried out to cover the grant funding.
5. **Review of progress since last meeting.**
Nothing to report.
6. **Allocation of next targets.**
 - It was agreed that Angel Kershaw, Andy Longden and Mags Smith would meet to go through the Survey Monkey analyse before the next meeting.
 - The group went over the Parish map to decide which parcels of land we could agree with the SHLAA.

Our policy would be no building at all on Green Belt land outside of those highlighted already. Anywhere not Green Belt and not highlighted i.e., white fields between Lees and Haworth and Greenfield, Haworth should be left as they are.

HA001 – Agree to this – would have less impact on Cross Roads

HA002 – Is already built on.

HA003 – Agree to this

HA004 – Do not agree to this

HA005 – Do not agree to this

HA006 – Agree but with reservations concerning number of builds and drainage.

HA007 – Agree to this

HA008 – Agree to this

HA009 – Bridgehouse. Objections in for planning application

HA010 – Agree to this if access is provided which it isn't at the moment.

HA011 – May agree but depends on type of development.

HA012 – Do not agree – close to railway and potential to flood

HA013 – Do not agree

HA014 – Do not agree for reasons: flooding, nesting birds and close to Penistone

HA015 – Agree to this

HA016 – Do not agree

HA017 – Agree to this

HA018 – Agree to this but believe it is already built on

HA019 – Do not agree, no safe access.

7. Any other items previously noted to the Chair.

Nothing brought forward

8. Next meeting

The next meeting will be in early March when Robert Bryan can be available. TBC

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.15pm